MONSON FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
November 26, 2007

DRAFT


Present:
Maureen O'Sullivan, Gerald Brayton, Chris Carlin, Christine Edwards, Peter Fimognari Bob Margerison, Jim Pennington, Pete Ross

Also Present:
Gretchen Neggers (Town Administrator), Deb Mahar (Finance Director), Nancy Morrell (Town Clerk), Craig Sweitzer (Planning Board), Fred Warman (Town Moderator)

Absent:
Joel Keller  

The meeting was convened at 6:30 p.m. 

CORRESPONDENCE

· None 

OLD BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS

Article 3: Mr. Fimognari asked to re-visit Article 3, the transfer to the Selectmen’s Salary Account.  He made a motion to defer the article to the Selectmen to make a recommendation to the town.  Mr. Carlin seconded the motion.  

Mr. Fimognari argued that as the town is seeing double digit increases for insurance, fuel, etc., he finds it hard to recommend a 16% salary increase for 1 person.  He felt that if the Selectmen wanted the increase, they should present it to the town.

Mr. Brayton agreed.  He stated that when salaries where compared, those from towns in the Eastern part of the state would not be in line with Western MA.  

Mr. Carlin stressed FinCom should focus only on the scope of Article 3, and let the Selectmen present their case to the town.  

Ms. Mahar pointed out that at the last Town Meeting the town voted not to appropriate money to create a new salary grid.

Ms. O’Sullivan recommended FinCom vote the motion on the table, to defer Article 3 to the Selectmen.  The motion was SO VOTED, unanimously, with Mr. Margerison abstaining.

Ms. Mahar noted it would be prudent for FinCom to meet more often.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Town Meeting to follow at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Brenda I. Payette

Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee
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